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March 28, 2022 

 

Statement of Condolence 

 

The Horsemen’s Benevolent and Protective Association of BC shares the grief of our racing 

family here in British Columbia following the terribly sad news of Glen Todd’s recent passing. 

Glen’s immense contribution to the industry in the Province over the years is impossible to 

overstate. His loss, and the loss of his loyalty and friendship to all of us involved in racing at 

Hastings, will be felt keenly for some time to come. 

Glen’s generosity, vision, extraordinary energy and work ethic were a driving force. His 

kindnesses, small and extremely large, touched many on the backstretch and beyond over the 

years. Indeed, when the global pandemic threatened the very survival of Hastings as a racing 

venue, it was that generosity, commitment and swift action that saved the day.  

Glen’s North American Thoroughbred Horse Company will continue to race here at Hastings this 

season as planned. However, Glen’s voice, his wisdom and his guidance will leave an 

incalculable void. His passing reduces us all.  

Our thoughts are with his family and friends at this time. 

Rest in peace, Glen. 

   

 

 
Signed  
Board of Directors 
HBPA BC 
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